Association of College and Research Libraries, New Jersey Chapter

New Jersey Library Association, College and University Libraries Section

User Education Committee

Minutes of the Meeting on Thursday, July 10, 2008

Monmouth University

Attendees in Alphabetical Order:  Amy Clark, Lisa Coats, Jacqui DaCosta (Minutes), Eleonora Dubicki (Chair), Caroline Geck, Theo Haynes, Beth Meszaros, Leslie Murtha, Ellen Parker (online) , Lynee Richel, AnneMarie Roscello, Karen Topham.

Agenda:

· Review of Gen Ed meeting with Dr. Porter

· Wiki – change of name

· Evaluation feedback from NJLA and May 30 Programs

· Topics and dates for future meetings

· Other

Points from previous meetings:

· Leslie Murtha needs to be added to the attendance list for April 18.

· An impromptu meeting was held at the end of the May 30 workshop to nominate a new chair (Eleonora) and vice chair (Jacqui). It was agreed that minutes from meetings would be taken by members, using an alphabetical rotation.

Evaluation feedback from NJLA and May 30 Programs:

· Feedback from both of the NJLA programs was very good with most respondents rating the sessions as ‘excellent’. Approximately half of the attendees returned evaluation forms. The audiences included some school and public librarians.
· Feedback from “Teaching as Performance” on May 30 was mixed, being evenly balanced between ‘excellent’ and ‘good’ but with some ‘needs improvement’ responses.  25 of the 35 attendees returned evaluation forms. It was felt that it would have been better to have pulled together the small group discussion of the morning and that, in the future, we could supply more structure to presenters. Lynee suggested that it might still be worth trying to get Carla J. List-Handley for a future workshop and that we could investigate a grant (possibly through ACRL) to fund this.
Review of Gen Ed meeting with Dr. Porter:
· The meeting with Dr. Porter , on May 12, went well and resulted in a revised memo produced by Amy and Steve. Modifications were made and it will be both emailed and mailed to Dr. Porter. Dr. Porter warned that, even if the proposal is accepted, it could be 2-3 years before it is in place. He suggested that we need to talk to our GECC reps in order to get support for this and that it is critical to get the 4 year colleges on board.
Wiki – change of name

· The ACRL Executive Committee asked that the name of the wiki be changed to accurately reflect that it belongs to our group. It was agreed to change it to: User Education Committee of the NJLA-ACRL. Mary Mallery at NJLA will put a link from the old web page to the wiki. It was agreed that we need to add more content to the wiki, e.g. members’ names and minutes.

· Leslie will modify the Yahoo site, so that Eleonora and Jacqui can add to it.

Topics and dates for future meetings:
· Committee meetings will follow the pattern of the third Friday in the month, 10:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m., and will be held at Monmouth University for the rest of the calendar year. The next meeting dates are:

· September 19

· October 17

· November 21

· The much-discussed topic of hosting a K-20 program was resurrected and it was suggested that we could work with CJRLC, as their focus for the year is going to be information literacy. Amy will raise this at a CJRLC planning meeting on August 11 and we will invite Amy Kearns to a future meeting (Sept?). Jacqui suggested that we could also work with the VALE SIL, as this is in line with their objectives for 08/09. Lynee has got possible speakers from elementary and high schools lined up.

· Eleonora suggested that we could invite Rich Veit to speak to us (Oct?). He is going to be the head of a new Center for Excellence for Teaching and Learning, at Monmouth, which will be based in the Library.

· At the September meeting, we will need to formulate proposals for the VALE and NJLA conferences. The VALE theme is going to be its 10 year anniversary. There will be no formal lunch table discussions.  Suggestions were made for possible proposals:

· Abolishing reference desks (although Ellen had thought this would be better as a lunch table discussion)

· Collaboration with Writing Centers

· Using wikis in teaching

· Best practices for designing e-learning (cognition theory, etc.)

· Poster on 10 years of instruction and/or the ACRL User Education Committee (how we have, or have not changed over the years)

· Visual literacy and using images within information literacy.

Other:

· Jacqui will soon be sending a general invitation out to everyone to attend an event at TCNJ on August 7 at 2:00 p.m. This will be a paper given by Bob Glass, who is a professor at a library school in the UK. He will be presenting on the findings of a research project where online information literacy audits were conducted using the ACRL IL Competency Standards.

· Two recently published books and a journal were brought to everyone’s attention:

· Cook and Sittler (eds) Practical pedagogy for library instructors: 17 innovative strategies to improve student learning. ACRL, 2008. (There is a chapter on the Cephalonian Method, plus one by Julie Maginn from Raritan.)

· Cox and Lindsay (eds) Information literacy instruction handbook.  ACRL, 2008

· New Directions for Teaching and Learning (issue 114, summer 2008) is devoted to information literacy.

